
  

   

 

President's Message 
 

STLCC Members, 

 

As the fall color fades and the colder winter winds take their place, I am reminded 

of how incredibly thankful I am for the amazing team I have had the pleasure of 

serving with as part of your 2023 Board.  Along with the support of many members 

behind the scenes and the rest of membership, we were able to tackle issues that 

needed to be addressed and successfully moved our club forward while still having 

fun. 

 

As you enjoy the Blessings of family and friends this Thanksgiving season, 

remember how blessed we are to be able to enjoy the Great American Sports 

Car!  A big thank you to the Dooleys for coordinating the clean up at the VA 

Garden.  Many hands make the task easier and a great turn out by membership 

was accomplished. 

 

This month brings an opportunity to bless needy families this Christmas.  The 

generosity of our membership never fails to impress me.  We also are honored to 

escort Gold Star Moms and Dads while honoring our Veterans in the Veterans Day 

Parade.  Many of our members have selflessly served and we thank them for our 

freedom. 

 



 

Please remember to bring your checks for the annual Christmas party set for 

December 2nd at the Falls.  The Christmas committee is working hard to make it 

the best!  And don’t forget the toiletries for the Veterans that John Midkiff is 

spearheading. 

 

As we vote for our 2024 Board, I look forward to the celebration of our 20th 

anniversary,  keeping in mind my goal of having fun. 

 

I am truly thankful for the opportunity to serve as your president and the friendship 

of our members. 

 

Happy Thanksgiving, 

  

Karen Price 

President 2023 

   

 

 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 

BIRTHDAYS   

Gary Murray  

Karen Price  

Ray Queen  

Valerie Zeisset  

Gail Mattler  

Mike McElhone  

Bev Givens  



 

Sharon Ballinger  

Jerry Giffhorn  

    

ANNIVERSARIES   

Don & Anne Pickles  

Steve & Dawn Kirby  

Mike & Laurie Grubb  

John & Cherie Hopson  

Rick & Mary Doerr  

Terry & Kathy Mueller  
 

 

 

STLCC Anniversary Milestones 

10 Year  

Duke, Erin 

Duke, Gary 

Kirby, Dawn 

Kirby, Steve 

Kunst, Mike 

Portman, Marc 

Queen, Pam 

Queen, Ray 

  

There were no 5 or 15 year club anniversaries in November.  

 

 



 

 

Celebrating Our Veterans on 

Veterans Day 

Mostly Plagiarized by Mike Kunst  

 

 

 

Veterans Day 

 

Veterans Day is a federal holiday in the United States that honors military veterans 

who have served in the U.S. Armed Forces.  It is celebrated annually on November 

11th, the anniversary of the end of World War I.  The holiday was originally known 

as Armistice Day and was established to commemorate the end of World War I, 

which officially took place on November 11, 1918. 

 

According to an article by American Enterprise Institute (AEI), Veterans Day is a 

day to honor American warriors of all wars, for their patriotism and willingness to 

serve and sacrifice for the common good.  The article also highlights that while we 

mean to honor the brave men and women who have fought America’s battles, past 

and present, we lack a clear national answer on how to do so. 

 

The complete article is here: 

The Significance of Veterans Day | American Enterprise Institute - AEI 

 

Thank you to all of our STLCC veterans and all American veterans for 

your service to our country.  

 

STLCC Veterans  

Carl Cox Navy 

Eric DeBruin Navy 

https://stlcorvettes.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=992e7d71a3f1c59a81cddbbfc&id=020247bedd&e=790804dd69


 

Marty Dooley Army 

Rick Frierdich Army 

Jerry Giffhorn Army 

Ron Hagenow Air Force 

Brandon Hoosier Air Force 

John Jordan Marines 

Steve Kirby Air Force 

Mike Kunst Army 

Tom Marlo Army 

John Midkiff Navy 

Terry Mueller Air Force 

Gary Murray Navy & Air Force 

Don Pickles Army 

Marc Portman Army 

Mike Price Army 

Jerry Schmidt Air Force 

Dennis Trost Army 

Brian Walsh Air Force 

Larry Walker Marines 

Bob Woods Marines 
 

 

 

Spelling of Veterans Day 

While the holiday is commonly printed as Veteran's Day or Veterans' Day in 

calendars and advertisements, the United States Department of Veterans Affairs 

website states that the attributive (no apostrophe) rather than the possessive 

case is the official spelling "because it is not a day that 'belongs' to veterans, it is a 

day for honoring all veterans." 

 

 

 

 

What is a Veteran? 

Submitted by Marty Dooley  

 

 

https://stlcorvettes.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=992e7d71a3f1c59a81cddbbfc&id=aa24bcb393&e=790804dd69
https://stlcorvettes.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=992e7d71a3f1c59a81cddbbfc&id=488095d518&e=790804dd69
https://stlcorvettes.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=992e7d71a3f1c59a81cddbbfc&id=488095d518&e=790804dd69


  

 

 

Meeting Minutes 
 

St. Louis Corvette Club  

October 3, 2023 Meeting Minutes  

• Call to order – Brandon/Jack 



• Prayer – Brandon 

• Pledge of Allegiance 

• Introduction of Officers 

President: Karen Price (not in attendance) Vice President:  Brandon Hoosier 

Membership:  Judy Giovanoni Treasurer:  Patti Kusky 

Secretary: Leslie Hoosier Sargent at Arms:  Jack Braznell 

Sponsor: ELCO Chevrolet 
Mark Gerecke & Eric DeBruin 

   

• Reminder: Sign-in sheet, attendance prize sign-up, 50/50 tickets, activity 

sign-up sheets. Please do not arrive until 6:30 pm to avoid disrupting ELCO 

business. 

• New members & guests: Guest Lisa Malstrom, yellow 2023 corvette. 

• John Midkiff – Support for Veterans. Still collecting travel-sized toiletries (i.e. 

- the size they provide in hotels) for donation to Veterans. Bring items to 

club meetings for donation. 

• Secretary’s Minutes: Sherri Marlo motion to approve, Ken Payne second, 

approved. Leslie read thank-you cards from Bob Woods and one of our 

charities for this year, Garden of Innocents. 

• Treasurer’s Report: Ruth Howard motion to approve, Rick Doerr seconded, 

approved. 

• Membership Report - Changes since the September 2023 Business 

Meeting:  

o New members added – None. 

o Members leaving – Rich & Theresa Luebcke *** due to by-laws 

change. 

o Associate Members added – Rich & Theresa Luebcke***due to by-

laws change.  

• Regular Members:94 



• Lifetime Members:4 

• Associate Members:6 

• Sponsors: 4 

• Total Members: 94 (excludes sponsors) 

• Membership Waiting List (15) 

• John Eskew 

• Steve & Kim Marre 

• Pat & Jean Rohlman 

• Harry Hammer 

• Joseph Vitale 

• Ed & Joanmarie Hartzke 

• Patrick & Jenni Belding 

• John & Kitty Lasinski (bought Payne’s C6) 

• Ed Flaspohler & Lisa Schuenke 

We have several others who have asked to join, but they have not yet submitted 

their applications. 

   

• Committee Reports:  

o Newsletter: Mike Kunst explained that the newsletter staff includes 

Kathy Mueller as the Managing Editor, Mike Kunst as the publisher, 

Steve Kirby as the Archivist, Ron Hagenow as the Columnist, Terry 

Mueller/Ruth Howard as the Photo Journalists, and Tom Marlo as the 

Aerial Photographer. Also reminded members that the deadline to 

submit items for inclusion in the newsletter is the Friday before it 

goes out each month. (i.e.-The newsletter goes out the Thursday 

before the business meeting, so deadline is the Friday before that). 

Please make sure you meet the deadline if you want something 

included in the newsletter. 



o Sponsorship: On target. 

o Website update: Photo shoot at Scott Air Force Base approved; date 

pending. 

o Budget: Mike Kunst indicated they would start contacting committee 

chairs / officers that could have effect on the budget and will work 

with the Treasurer elect on the budget for next year. 

o By-laws (Mike Price, Val Zeisset, John Midkiff): Thank you for your 

hard work updating the bylaws this year! 

o Charity: The Christmas tree was at the meeting and Michelle Finn 

explained that the ornaments contained items for two area families 

who are in need. If you take an ornament, purchase the item on the 

ornament, wrap it, and attach the ornament to the outside of the 

wrapped item. Bring purchased & wrapped items to the November 

meeting. If you purchase a gift card, put it in an envelope & attach the 

ornament to the envelope. The deadline for the gifts is December 1st. 

o VA Garden: VA Garden clean-up day on October 21st. This is a rain 

or shine event, so bring gloves and come help out! Meet at 9:00 am 

in front of Building 52 so we can all go in together since the property 

is gated. It will only be 1-2 hours of cleanup and go to lunch 

afterwards. 

o Parade: Veterans Day parade is on November 11th. We will meet at 

Ameren parking lot. It will be fun, last year we had 35 cars! Ron also 

brought examples of vinyl clings with the club logo that can be 

purchased for $22 for those who would like one for their car. Lunch 

will be with club members only due to trouble with Gold Star parents 

last year, but we can provide gift cards for their lunch. Lunch for club 

will be at Saucy’s in High Ridge (the old Jilly’s). 

o Museum update: Let Judy Dooley know if you want to join and she 

can help you. You can sign up at nationalcorvettemuseum.org. 



o NCCC Governor’s Report:If any club members are interested in 

NCCC membership at large, please talk to Larry Walker and he will 

help you! Also see Larry for information about upcoming autocross 

events if you are interested. The 2024 convention will be held May 

13-19. 

o History: On target. 

o Christmas Party: As of the October business meeting, 45 people had 

paid for the Christmas party at the Falls in Columbia. Please don’t 

forget to pay Chris Woods – deadline is November 7th! The cost is 

$60/person and $120/couple. There will be open bar from 6:00-9:30, 

cash bar from 9:30-11:00. Dinner will be served at 7:00pm. 

o Nominating: Pam Queen & Val Zeisset – There is a complete ballot 

that will be voted during the November business meeting, but they 

are still taking nominations. The ballot currently includes: President 

(Karen Price), Vice President (Gary Duke), Secretary (Ron 

Hagenow), Treasurer (Anne Pickles), Membership (Erin Duke), and 

Sergeant at Arms (Randy Howard). 

o Sponsor Report: The club really appreciates ELCO’s continued 

sponsorship! ELCO has sponsored the club for 12 years, so please 

continue to support ELCO! They provide great service. 

o Vice President’s Report: Discussed past events & upcoming events. 

See Brandon if you have any new events you want to sponsor. See 

attached list for upcoming events, or check the website. 

o Ruth talked about the 11th annual Ladies Day Out, and Rick Frierdich 

provided updates on theEureka Springs trip October 5-8. 

o Barb Payne talked about the NOLA trip for next year. The committee 

met Friday to start planning, so see Barb if you are interested in 

participating. 

o Michelle Paillou suggested that the Board develop criteria for what 

can be considered a club sponsored event, and what is not. Brandon 



 

indicated that the suggestion would be brought to the Board for 

consideration. 

• Thank you for bringing cake, Hagenows! Next month will be the Dukes. 

• Judy announced the attendance at the meeting – 60 members in 

attendance. Turn in your attendance sheets for events! Thanks to ELCO for 

allowing us to use the space! 

• 50/50 drawing winner: $82, Bob Kusky! Attendance prize winner: Kathy 

Mueller (restaurant gift card!). 

• Judy thanked the club members who brought sleepers for her charity, she 

collected 202 sleepers! Thank you! 

• Motion to adjourn meeting by Jim Givens, Dale Zeisset seconded, 

adjourned. Thank you for coming! Drive safely. 

• Next meeting, November 7th! 

  

Upcoming Events (see website for more info): 

November 7, Monthly Club Meeting, ELCO 

November 11, Veteran’s Day Parade, St. Louis, MO 

November 15, Retirees Lunch, Shack, Chesterfield MO 

November 18, Corvettes & Coffee, Orange Couch, Eureka MO 

December 2, Christmas Party, The Falls, Columbia IL 

  

  

  

Leslie Hoosier 

Secretary 

   

 

 

 

Committee Reports & Sponsor Reports 
 



 

NCM Ambassadors Report  

 

 

First of all, I would like to congratulate Ron and Mary Ann Hagenow and Mike and 

Karen Price on receiving their 15-year membership pin at the National Corvette 

Museum.  

  

The National Corvette Museum is now offering their members the convenience of 

digital and environmentally friendly membership cards.  To download your card to 

your smartphone wallet, scan the QR code. 

  

Know that the National Corvette Museum  no longer mails cards to members, if 

you  have any questions regarding the digital  membership cards then you can get 

in touch with the National Corvette Museum at 

memberships@corvettemuseum.org. 

***Android users: You may have to enable the Google wallet app first if you haven't 

already.  

  

Right now, the Corvette Store at the NCM is offering free shipping on all orders of 

$75.00 or more in the continuous U.S. Some exclusions apply.  You can check it 

out at Corvettestore.com. 

  

Right now, in the exhibition hall is Carl Casper's collection.  The museum is always 

looking for something new and exciting to put in the exhibition hall.  The Casper 

Collection is a great collection, and you might want to go to the Museum and see it 

for yourself.  It will be on display until the end of the year.  

  

Judy and Marty Dooley 

NCM Ambassadors  

  

   

 

mailto:memberships@corvettemuseum.org
corvettestore.com


  



  

 

Governor's Report 

  

Since this will be the last STLCC NCCC Governor’s report, I want to encourage 

those of you who may want to continue your NCCC membership to renew as a 

Member-at-Large for next year.  Sandy Arnold, the Midwest Regional Membership 

Director, has agreed to work with us to renew those memberships for next year as 

Members-At-Large which enables us to retain membership and enjoy all benefits of 

NCCC including meetings, events, associations, conventions, and insurance.  The 

deadline to renew is November 30th at the renewal rate of $25 for a primary and 

$10 for a companion/spouse.  Those attempting to renew afterwards will need to 

pay the new member rate of $35, so please let me know as soon as possible so 

that I can get these renewals to Sandy. 



 

  

As a reminder, Scholarship applications open on November 1st, and close mid-

March 2024. 

  

Also, I am looking forward to attending the 2024 National Convention, which will be 

held in Joplin, Missouri on May 13-19. Registration will start earlier than previously 

with registration being open January 15th. Planned events include several parties, 

cruises along Route 66 to the east and west, and another to the Daisy BB Gun 

Museum, and a cruise to Crystal Bridges/ Frank Lloyd Wright, a Funkhana, 

Scavenger Hunt, a Concours car show and People’s Choice car show, Valve 

Cover Races, a cruise on the Branson Belle Showboat, and a Poker Run. For the 

competition oriented, autocrosses and drag races – non-record eliminations, 

bracket races and matching times. And more parties! Three hotels are under 

contract with flat rates from $105 to $119. It will be great! For additional 

information, please check the corvettesnccc.org website. 

  

Save the Wave! 

Larry Walker 

NCCC Governor 

   

 

 

 

Future Events 
 



  

 



  

  

Kcpayne7000@gmail.com 

barbiejpayne@yahoo.com 

mailto:Kcpayne7000@gmail.com
mailto:barbiejpayne@yahoo.com


 

  

 

 

  

 



  

 



  

 

 

Past Events 
 



 

 

More from the NCM Anniversary Event 

By Mike Kunst  

 

 

2023 Corvette Model Year Stats 

The following data was transcribed from a PowerPoint slide which was part of the 

presentation by Harlan Charles and Josh Holder at the NCM Anniversary 

Celebration.  The data in the tables is through June 2023.  However, Harlan 

reported that the total production for the 2023 Model Year would be 53,448.  There 

is only one other production model year that exceeds the 2023 Model Year.  Can 

you guess what the year was? 

   

Stingray  89% Z06  11% 

Coupe  52% Convertible  48% Coupe  49% Convertible  51% 

1LT  27% 1LT  8% 1LZ  7% 1LZ  1% 

2LT  42% 2LT  36% 2LZ  18% 2LZ  11% 

3LT  31% 3LT  56% 3LZ  75% 3LZ  88% 

   

Stingray Exterior Z06 Exterior 

Torch Red 15% Black 15% 

Arctic White 14% Torch Red 12% 

Black 11% Arctic White 10% 

Red Mist 11% Pearl White 70th 10% 

Hypersonic Gray 10% Hypersonic Gray 9% 

Rapid Blue 8% Red Mist 9% 

Pearl White 70th 6% Amplify Orange 8% 

Amplify Orange 5% Carbon Flash 70th 6% 

Ceramic Matrix 4% Rapid Blue 5% 

Elkhart Lake Blue 4% Accelerate Yellow 4% 

Accelerate Yellow 3% Silver Flare 4% 

Carbon Flash 70th 3% Ceramic Matrix 4% 

Silver Flare 3% Elkhart Lake Blue 3% 

Caffeine 1% Caffeine 1% 

   



 

Interior Seat Belts 

Jet Black 30% Jet Black 56% 

Jet Black with Red 6% Adrenaline 27% 

Jet Black with Yellow 2% Blue 5% 

Adrenaline Red 24% Natural 4% 

Adrenaline Red Dipped 3% Yellow 4% 

Sky Cool Gray 9% Orange 3% 

Natural 9%   

Natural Dipped 4%   

Tension/Twilight Blue 3%   

Ceramic 70th 10%   
 

 

 

 

 

St. Louis Corvette Club Annual Picnic 

Sponsored by the St. Louis Corvette Club Board  

 

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

  

 

Road Rally Winners 

 

 



 

 

Ladies Day Out Luncheon 

Hosted by Valerie Zeisset, Ruth Howard & Joyce Newbauer  

 

 



  



 

  



  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  



 

  

  

 

 

 

Eureka Springs Corvette Weekend 

Sponsored by Rick Frierdich and Pat Ross and Mike and Karen Price  

 

 



 

After a rainy start to our drive to Eureka Springs, the weather was great and 

everyone had a great time!  

 

 

Thursday  

 

 

Thursday night dinner at Local Flavor.  

 

 

  

 

Relaxing in the Gazebo at the hotel after dinner.  

 

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

Friday  

 

 

Blue Spring Heritage Center on Friday.  

 



  

 

  



 

  

 

  



  



  

 

Dinner on board Eureka Springs & North Arkansas Railroad dinner train on Friday 

evening.  

 



  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  



  



  

 

Saturday  

 

 

Veterans were recognized at the car show on Saturday.  

 



  

 

Dinner at Gaskins Cabin on Saturday evening.  

 



 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

Our gracious waitress at breakfast at the hotel.  She did a fantastic job!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

October Retirees' Lunch 

Sponsored by Valerie and Dale Zeisset and Ruth and Randy Howard  

 

 



  



  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

  

  

 

The Mikes 

 



  

 

 

 

VA Fall Garden Cleanup 

Sponsored by Judy and Marty Dooley  

 

 



  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

  



  

 

 

 

Corvette Club Fall "Quilt-a-Thon" 

Sponsored by Vickie DeBruin and Kim Gerecke  

 

 



  



 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  



  



  

 

  



 

 



 

  

 

 

 

Trunk & Treat at Gateway Classic 

Cars 

Sponsored by Jim and Bev Givens  

 

 

 

  



 

  

 

  



  



  

 

Randy and Michelle won Best Decorated Car 

 

 

 

 

Bunco 

Hosted by Mike and Karen Price 

 

 



  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



  

 

Bunco winners! 

 

 

 

Features and Announcements 
  

 

Nominations for St. Louis Corvette 

Club Board Members 

Voting to take place at the November meeting.  

 

 



  

 

 

 

The St. Louis Corvette Club 

Historical Society Column 

By Ron Hagenow 

History Committee: Ron Hagenow, Marty Dooley, Mike Price and 

Peggy Craig Bradley 

 

 

The month of November traditionally has the club slowing down as winter weather 

approaches.  The annual St. Louis Veterans Day Parade is usually one of our last 

events where we drive our cars.  Here are some November happenings from 

previous years. 

  

In November 2006, current member Rick Frierdich was our President, Karen Price 

was our Secretary and Gary Murray was Sergeant-at-Arms.  Our meetings were 

held at Hessler’s Pub on Tesson Ferry Road and there were 59 members in the 

club.  Since we recently had several owners exchange cars within the club, it was 

reported that Gary and Jan Murray had just gotten their new C6 convertible, which 



just so happens is now owned by Bob Bradley.  The only event this month other 

than the parade was a lunch trip to Pere Marquette State Park and a river road 

drive.  We were still doing our weekly Thursday night suppers at various 

restaurants in the area.  

  

In November 2011, current member Marty Dooley was President, Mary Ann 

Hagenow was Secretary and Ron Hagenow was Membership.  Sunset Hills Golf 

and Banquet Center was where our meetings were held, and we had 90 

members.  It was reported that everyone who went to Eureka Springs the previous 

month had a great time.  We had several club members win awards for both the 

car show and autocross.  If you haven’t been there, then you need to make sure 

and attend next year.  It was announced that Marty and Judy Dooley had recently 

purchased a Supersonic Blue Grand Sport convertible. In addition to the usual 

Veterans Day Parade, we went to Castelli’s Moonlight Restaurant in Alton for their 

world-famous fried chicken.  There was also an oil-change party at a member’s 

house where after all the cars were serviced, we had a chance to do our favorite 

thing, eat!  Later in the month we had a run to Miller’s Grill in Washington, MO in 

memory of Jerry Fain, who was our first treasurer.  It was also reported that at the 

previous month’s club picnic, Judy Giovanoni put all the guys to shame by having 

the most correct answers to the Corvette Trivia game. 

  

Most of the Board in November 2016 are still current members.  Mike Price was 

President, Don Pickles was Treasurer, Erin Duke was Secretary, Judy Giovanoni 

was Membership and Gary Duke was Sergeant-at-Arms.  We had 100 members, 

and our meetings were held at Grand Slam Sports Bar in Fenton.  It was at this 

meeting that our current club shirts were unveiled and approved by the 

membership.  Bob Kusky was working on a club calendar which featured our 

cars.  Profits from the calendar sales were to go back to the treasury.  

  

This following article was in the November 2016 Newsletter, and I thought it might 



be of interest to the newer members.  It was written by Jerry Craig, who most of us 

consider the “grandfather” and driving force in starting the club.  It concerned 

Historic Motorama from 2002.  Here is the article:  

  

Next to the theatre at the Corvette Museum is a picture taken in 2002 of one of 

each year Corvettes from 1953 to 2003. General Motors wished to commemorate 

the 50 years of Corvette by assembling a group of one Corvette from each year of 

production. The group would drive from Flint Michigan to Detroit to St. Louis to 

Bowling Green, all cities where Corvettes were designed or made. On the road for 

five days, the group displayed at car shows, parks, dealers, and vendors along the 

way. Many magazine articles were written. Arriving at the Kentucky border the 

group was escorted to Bowling Green by the Kentucky State Patrol. It was a wild 

flat-out ride. At the Museum, a large crowd welcomed the travelers. Later that day 

the group assembled for a drive through the middle of the Corvette factory! 

Production stopped and employees cheered. Mid-year Corvettes did burn outs on 

the factory floor. Now, the rest of the story.  A picture was taken on Kiener Plaza 

with the Arch in the background. Arriving in St. Louis, the group was met with the 

best parking lot party ever with free beer and lots of snacks provided by local 

Corvette Clubs. Judy and Marty Dooley were instrumental in the coordination. 

Later that evening the mayor’s office called Marty with a major problem. It seems 

there was no way to get the Corvettes up on the Plaza. Curbs are 11 inches high. 

Marty called Jeff Craig and the two put in all-nighters to build ramps to get the 

Vettes up to and off the Plaza safely. A gray day cleared, and an awesome picture 

was taken. St Louis Corvette Club members Sharon and Carl Ballinger and 

Armynta and Jerry Craig made the trip. It was an amazing experience to see the 

group on the road. Truckers tooted. We met Sharon and Jim Love from Indiana. 

Actually, we met Sharon. Then a few days later we met Jim. Seems he was always 

out cleaning his wheels. If you’ve ever seen his wheels, you know why. One of 

each year Corvettes from 1953 to 2003. 50 years of Corvettes. Missing is the only 

1983 Corvette which was thought to be too valuable to make the trip.  



 

  

Now for some past November pictures:     

   

 

 

 

Chris Woods and her Gold Star Mother from the Veterans Day Parade in 

November 2009. 

   



 

 

Some of our cars loaded up on the ferry for the Castelli’s Moonlight Restaurant 

Run in November 2011. 

.  



 

 

Bob Woods in the Veterans Day Parade from 2014.  Can you tell he is a 

Marine?  

   

 

 

Our Gold Star Mothers and Father who we drove in the November 2018 

Veterans Day Parade.    

   



 

 

 

Featured STLCC Members and Their 

Corvette 

Robert and Vickie Hoogveld  

 

 

  

 

  



 

 

Managing Editor Kathy Mueller 
Columnist Ron Hagenow 

Senior Photo Journalist Terry Mueller 
Photo Journalist Ruth Howard 
Aerial Photo Journalist Tom Marlo 
Archive Specialist Steve Kirby 
Publisher Mike Kunst 
 

 

 

 

Many Thanks To Our Sponsor 
  

   

Mark Gerecke 636-227-5333 

Eric DeBruin 636-227-5333 
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

     

 


